
Hextable Parish Council

Minutes of Hextable Parish Council Facilities Committee held on 27th September 2017, commencing at 11.20am in The Parish Office, College Road, Hextable.


PRESENT

In the Chair


Councillor D Morris
Committee Members
          C Bower & E Kattenhorn
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr E Leaver
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST




None
Update on Previous Minutes

Update given by Chairman 
Pre-school update – the Clerk and Chairman of this committee have a meeting with the pre-school booked for 6th October 2017.
Call 4 Sites – Sevenoaks District council has to conduct a review of Green Belt in the district periodically. The Parish Complex was taken out of green belt in the last round of reviews a few years ago as it is built on (The Gallery, the Village Hall, the ATC, the depot, the Parish Office and Hertiage Centre as well as the car park)  and therefore not a green field with no likelihood of it returning to a greenfield or contributing to the Green Belt in future. It is included in the Call 4 Sites along with many other areas locally and across the district. All tiers of Local Authorities have to offer land not in GB for consideration whether efficient and best use is being made of their sites and the Parish Complex went forward on that basis. A copy of the results of the consultation on the Master Vision for Swanley & Hextable was shown and discussed which included a majority of residents agreeing to development of the Parish Complex, a copy of this will be attached to the Minutes for the next Council Meeting..
Damage to Heritage Centre – a vehicle ran into the side wall of the Heritage Centre, causing some damage, they did not stop or report it. Due to the damage and the cost of the upkeep of the building a review of hire fees has taken place.
Resolved 
that the hire fee of the Heritage Centre is increased to £12 per hour with a 

17/0784
discount for Hextable residents. Charges are per hour with the minimum booking of 1 hour. New contracts to be given to regular hirers.

Proposed by Cllr Morris. Seconded by Cllr Kattenhorn.

Unanimous

Next meeting 17th January 2018 immediately following the Open Spaces Committee Meeting, subject to change
The meeting closed at 12.28pm
Chairman

            
509

